
From Carthage & Rome, September 3rd 2007. 
 
 
 
 
Dear Ms. Pegah Emambakhsh, 
 
 
We hope you won’t be reading this letter, since we wish you to be free very soon and 
before its delivery. Our indignation for your persecution is by far the deepest one we 
ever felt in our life. 
 
But if happen to read this letter, we deeply wish to know that we do love you in the 
utmost respectful way and that you are not alone in your suffering. Many persons are 
fighting since several days for your freedom and safety. Your person is holy for each 
one of us. Don’t lose hope, don’t surrender yourself! Our love will heal your wounds. 
You will be free very soon. At any moment you wish to, our houses from Carthage 
up to Rome are welcoming you and be so happy to host you as one of us, the holy 
beloved sister named Pegah. 
 
Please be careful when you will be free. Please, Pegah, be cautious: we are ready to 
protect you, though we are actually far from you. Your life is holy, you are a living 
symbol of the divine purity of the womankind. It’s necessary for you to constantly 
preserve your life with prudence, and accept help from your friends. Please do love 
your life also in our name and behalf, even when you are deeply sad. You have 
undergone all kinds of persecutions but you never surrended yourself. No other words 
can make you feel how precious and beloved and respected you are to us. 
 
We are, with your permission, your sister and your brother, our home is yours, your 
dignity and freedom are our dignity and freedom. 
 
We are humbly part of EveryOne Group led and run by an Italian Hero, Roberto 
Malini, fighting together with God for your freedom: very soon you shall be free 
forever. 
 
We love you, please don’t lose hope. 
Aisha (Carthage) & Salvatore (Rome) 
 
 
[handmade] 
I’m too moved to write this letter by my own hand, please forgive me. Salvatore 


